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Brita Nelson
“Making Magic”

A Disappearing Block Sampler Quilt

6:30 Zoom Meeting
Brita Nelson Lecture

“Every Last Crumble An Adventure in 
Scrappy Quilting”



Program News
February

Workshop: 
“Making Magic, A Disappearing Block Sampler Quilt” 
Instructor: Brita Nelson (rhymes with Rita!) 
Date: Sunday- February 14, 2021 
Time: 10:00am-4:00pm 
Cost: $20 plus Pattern $8 (with discount code) (reg $10)

Sign up NOW! (Class Limited to 20!)
 Description:
This 6 hour workshop will be structured similar to a “sew along”. There are 9 blocks and Brita 
will teach each one in turn. Brita has 2 cameras, one will be on her and the sewing machine and 
one pointing straight down at the cutting mat and pressing surface.  She’ll demonstrate how to 
make the block along with little tips on accurate piecing and pressing. The students will then 
follow along and take turns showing the class how their block came out. The Zoom features 
allow me to answer questions immediately and help anyone who might be having a little trou-
EOH��$V�VRPH�VWXGHQWV�¿QLVK�EHIRUH�RWKHUV��%ULWD�ZLOO�VKRZ�RWKHU�SRVVLEOH�OD\RXWV�DQG�WDON�DERXW�
WKLQJV�OLNH�KRZ�WR�HQODUJH�WKH�SDWWHUQ��RU�XVH�GLɣHUHQW�FRORUV�DQG�KRZ�WKHVH�EORFNV�PLJKW�ORRN�
LQ�D�¿QLVKHG�TXLOW�

How to sign up for workshop: 
On CHQ Website>Program/Workshop page 
http://www.courthousequilters.org/2021-programs--workshops---events.html
�&ODVV�FRQ¿UPDWLRQ�DQG�ZRUNVKRS�OLQNV�ZLOO�FRPH�LQ�DQ�HPDLO��
How to purchase Pattern:
1. Go to Brita Nelson’s website and purchase “Making Magic, A Disappearing Block Sampler Quilt” 39 
[�����SDWWHUQ�LV�D�GRZQORDGDEOH�SGI�¿OH�
https://questioningquilter.com/shop/
2. Use Discount Code; “courthouse´�IRU�����R൵�
More Information:
Check out https://questioningquilter.com/ to see more exam-
ples of what you can do with these blocks.      

Questions  Contact.comcassgarner1@gmail.com

Instructor’s Website : https://questioningquilter.com 



Program Calendar 

 Feb 21, 2021
Workshop: (10am to 4pm) Brita Nelson
“Making Magic, A Disappearing Block Sampler 
Quilt”
Evening: Brita Nelson - “Every Last Crumble 
An Adventure in Scrappy Quilting”
March 21, 2021
(10am to 4pm) Sew Social - Baby Quilt 
“Sewial”  Support Charity and CHQ
Evening: “Members Spot Light” - 
Claire Rolho! & Albert Accettola



President’s Letter

Hi Courthouse Quilters, 

I dare say, it’s been a mild winter. Especially, because we still have February and 
March to go; but it’s been actually quite nice and I enjoy the return of the 
sunlight.  Winter is my favorite time in my sewing room…I love a hot cup of tea, 
the hum of my sewing machine, and the smell of steam from my iron.   I hope 
you are sewing a lot too. 

I’m still in awe of our January Workshop with David Sirota. His paper piecing 
method is completely new to me and I LOVE it.  His method for lining up the 
center of a Chevron Stars with dental floss is brilliant!  In the past, I had a 50/50 
chance of getting those centers to meet. Now, I’m going to nail it every time.  
During the “Baby Quilt Sew-a-thon” I’m using my block from class in a baby quilt. 
I hope that you’ll participate.  Please start thinking about your pattern and 
fabrics for our March Workshop.  Let’s see how many quilts we can accumulate; 
proceeds will go to a children’s charity and our guild. 

Tons of gratitude to the 2018-2020 Executive Board, Ellen Heath, Andrea 
Cavallaro, Cass Garner, Claire Coakley and Penny Armagost, for their service and 
guidance in transitioning us into our new roles.  And a big thank-you to everyone 
else who has chosen to continue-on or volunteered for new positions on the 
Board.  You are much appreciated.  And for those of you who like “bite-size 
jobs”, smaller opportunities will be coming along soon. 

Looking forward to seeing you all on Feb 7th for “Sew Sunday” and for Brita 
Nelson Lecture;  “Every Last Crumble An Adventure in Scrappy Quilting”, on Feb 
21st.  I guess, I should have saved my scraps from the David’s class. : ) 

Happy Valentine’s Day!  
Cathie 
CHQ President 
XXX OOO 



Sunshine and Shadows

 If you know of anyone who could use a little cheering up, please contact the Corresponding Secretary 
 Kerry Cogan. She will send them a card on behalf of the Guild.



2021 CHALLENGE2021 CHALLENGE
New Challenge for 2021 due at the August meeting.

   Create a “new” garment, acces-
sory or quilt from a ready-to-wear 
JDUPHQW��7KH�¿QLVKHG�LWHP�PXVW�
consist of at least 25% of the fab-
ric or design elements from the 
original garment.  You may select 
a garment from your own closet 
or another source such as men’s 
wear, knits or special occasion 
dresses (be creative in your 
choice.)  Feel free to embellish, 
take apart, or change elements of 

the original garment and add other 
fabrics.
   Please take a photo of the original 
garment before you take it apart so 
we can compare it to the new cre-
ation. 
   All new creations must be created 
between now and the August meet-
ing when we will show and vote on 
the challenge items. 

Jude McCormick



A PLAN FOR SHOW & TELL AT OUR MEETINGS

We all love Show & Tell, but sometimes it is hard for us to see each other’s creations clearly in the 
Zoom format.  For our October meeting, we are going to try something new: Show & Tell using a pre-
PDGH�3RZHUSRLQW���,Q�WKLV�ZD\��ZH�FDQ�¿OO�WKH�VFUHHQ�ZLWK�\RXU�SKRWR�DV�\RX�VSHDN�WR�WKH�JURXS�

If you have something to show, please send a clear photo to me as an email attachment.  Feel free to 
take both a full shot and a close-up of a detail – or even a video if you can make one small enough to 
send as an email attachment.  If you get your photo to me by the day before the meeting, I will include 
it in the Powerpoint.  For the upcoming meeting, please get your photo(s) to me by Saturday, October 
17.

Of course, we would never turn away a Show & Tell.  If you forget or don’t know how to send a photo, 
you may still show your creation at the meeting right after the Powerpoint. 

Please send your photos to ellheath@gmail.com, and also contact me with questions, comments, or 
concerns.

Ellen Heath



MEMBERSHIP NEWS    FEBRUARY 2021
 

Hi, members.  Thank you to all of you who have renewed your membership for 2021. 

Haven’t renewed yet? Please visit www.courthousequilters.org/Membership, then  follow the prompts 
to Renew Membership.  Complete the brief form, and pay by PayPal.  You may also pay by check.  
Please let me know that the “check is in the mail” so I know to expect it.
Information for all procedures is  on the website.   

If you are not renewing, please let me know as well.

Our next meeting is February 21. Only members who have paid their dues for 2021 will receive the 
zoom meeting link.  
But the clock is ticking to renew for this year.  All continuing members must renew no later than Janu-
ary 31.  

All of you bring creativity and skills, talents and unique personalities to the guild – and in this time of 
pandemic, seeing us all zooming together is a sign of hope that we will be, indeed, together again.

)RU�RXU�QHZHVW�PHPEHUV��DQG�IRU�DOO�RXU�PHPEHUV��SOHDVH�UHDG�WKH�%HQH¿WV�RI�&+4�0HPEHUVKLS�
article, found in this newsletter.  

Just a note:  
Members may invite their friends and other non-members to attend a zoom monthly guild meeting.  In 
NHHSLQJ�ZLWK�&+4�UXOHV��D�QRQ�JXLOG�PHPEHU�PD\�DWWHQG�D�]RRP�PHHWLQJ�E\�LQYLWDWLRQ�RU�E\�UHTXHVW�
for one meeting only.  If the non-member wants to attend other meetings, they are required to be-
come a guild member.    
Until we meet in person again, the $5 fee for non-members to attend a guild meeting is suspended.  

If you have any questions about your membership, or guild opportunities, please contact me at: cam-
quinton@gmail.com.

Keep warm this winter, stitch a quilt!

&DPLOOH�4XLQWRQ
&+4�0HPEHUVKLS�FKDLU��



%HQHÀWV�RI�&+4�0HPEHUVKLS�


����JXLOG�PHHWLQJV�D�\HDU – currently meeting through Zoom. Each month we enjoy informative lectures, trunk 
shows,  and socializing with a great group of enthusiastic quilters.


�*XLOG�KRVWHG�ZRUNVKRSV presented by local/nationally recognized quilt instructors.  Members receive ÀUVW�SUL-
RULW\ for workshops and pay a lower fee than non-guild members. 


�6KRZ�DQG�7HlO at every meeting - show off your skills and be inspired by the creations of other members.   
6HQG�SKRWRV�RI�\RXU�FUHDWLRQV�WR�(OOHQ�+��IRU�LQFOXVLRQ�LQ�WKH�]RRP�PHHWLQJ·V�
Show and Tell.


�<HDUO\�JXLOG�TXLOW�FKDOOHQJHV – expand your creative reach and sharpen your skills by participating in our anni-
versary challenge, a new theme each year. 


�&KDULW\�6HZV���DFWLYH�DQG�RQJRLQJ��EHQHÀWWLQJ�ORFDO�ÀUH�KRXVHV��ZRPHQ·V�VKHOWHUV��FDQFHU�FDUH�JURXSV��6HD-
mens Institute, and other worthy charities.


�4XLOWV�LQ�WKH�0LOO�VKRZ - opportunity to H[KLELW�\RXU�TXLOW at the CHQ biennial quilt show held at the Pralls-
ville Mill in Stockton, NJ.  Our next show is scheduled for October 2022. 


�0RQWKO\�*XLOG 1HZV²�WKURXJK�QHZVOHWWHU�DQG�3UHVLGHQW·V�%XOOHWLQ – keep up to date on guild activities, but also 
local quilt related events. 
 
* December +ROLGD\�3DUW\ – currently by Zoom, with games and contests.
 
* CHQ Membership 5RVWHU, distributed 4 times a year.  Keep in touch with your quilting friends!


�4XLOWHUV�/LEUDU\���free access to books, magazines, patterns and tools, from traditional classics to the latest 
trends of the quilting world – all available to borrow on a monthly basis.  Contact our Librarian for access infor-
mation.

* Chance to exchange ideas and talents with fellow quilters, OHDUQ�QHZ�WHFKQLTXHV��PDNH�QHZ�IULHQGV�
:KDW�GRHV�WKH�JXLOG�DVN�LQ�UHWXUQ"  Your enthusiasm, and a little of your time to keep the guild thriving and 
strong.  As per our bylaws, \RXU�UHVSRQVLELOLWLHV�DV�D�&+4�JXLOG�PHPEHU�LQ�JRRG�VWDQGLQJ�

� 
�0DNH���KDQGPDGH�LWHPV�IRU�WKH�4XLOWV�LQ�WKH�0LOO�ELHQQLDO�VKRZ

� 
�6HOO����UDIÁH�WLFNHWV�IRU�WKH�ELHQQLDO�UDIÁH�TXLOW

� 
�.HHS�PHPEHUVKLS�DFWLYH�E\�SD\LQJ�\HDUO\�GXHV�
And, attend meetings with a smile, give a  little of your time to a committee, keep stitching and creating to share 
your skills and talents with the guild and others!!



David Sirota Workshop



December
Show & Tell



January Show & Tell



January Show & Tell



MINIS IN THE MILL

   One of the successful fundraisers held during our CHQ biennial quilt show has been a ra"e of 
mini quilts
   made by the guild members.  #e ra"e is conducted in tricky-tray fashion, with the drawing 
on the 
   a$ernoon of the last day of the show.  It’s a great opportunity for members, other quilters and
  non-quilters to take a chance at taking home a small piece(s) of quilted art made by CHQ 
members.  
  In the past we’ve ra"ed 50-60 mini quilts per show.
Please consider making at least one Mini for our October Courthouse Quilters Guild Show. 

 Here are the rules for Mini construction:

  1.  Your Mini can represent any theme and can be traditional, modern or an art quilt, either 
from a pattern
        or your own creation. 
2. Your Mini can be as small as 6”x6” (minimum) or as large as 24”x24” (maximum).
3. No cheater cloth.
4. Your Mini can be machine or hand quilted; no tied quilts.
5. Your Mini should have a label with quilt title (optional), your name, county, state, date and 
Courthouse Quilters.  #at way the lucky winner will  know all about their new quilt and who 
made it.  It’s not necessary to add a hanging sleeve.
6. Your Mini must be handed in by no later than the September meeting.  #is will give the com-
mittee time to photograph the Minis and %nalize other details.

Minis can be given to Mary Rigby or Joan Lasota at any guild meeting . If you have any ques-
tions, please feel free to contact us.

Mary Rigby (908-303-5906)  maryrigby@comcast.net
Joan Lasota (908-806-7223)  jalasota@icloud.com

#ank you!



November Board Meeting
Minutes

Minutes of November 15, 2020

Board of Directors
Courthouse Quilters

/Ŷ�ĂƩĞŶĚĂŶĐĞ͗
Ellen Heath; Andrea C; Penny A; Albert; Cathie G; Judith M; Cass G; Brielle; Camille; Joan L (and two other people I didn’t 
write in). 

�ůůĞŶ�ĐĂůůĞĚ�ƚŚĞ�ŵĞĞƟŶŐ�ƚŽ�ŽƌĚĞƌ�Ăƚ�ϱ͗ϯϯ

DŽƟŽŶ�ƚŽ�ĂƉƉƌŽǀĞ�^ĞƉƚĞŵďĞƌ͕ �ϮϬϮϬ�ŵŝŶƵƚĞƐͶDŽǀĞĚ�ďǇ��ů͕�ƐĞĐŽŶĚĞĚ�ďǇ��ĂƚŚŝĞ͕�ǀŽƚĞĚ�ƚŽ�ĂƉƉƌŽǀĞ

Ellen reiterated that there are many documents that must go to Google docs
�ůůĞŶ�ĚŝƐĐƵƐƐĞĚ�ƐŽŵĞ�ŽĨ�ƚŚĞ�ĐŚĂŶŐĞƐ�ƚŚĂƚ�ǁŝůů�ďĞ�ŵĂĚĞ�ǁŝƚŚ�ƉĞŽƉůĞ�ĂŶĚ�ƚŚĞŝƌ�ƉŽƐŝƟŽŶƐ�ǁŝƚŚ�ƚŚĞ�ďŽĂƌĚ�ĂŶĚ�ƚŚĞ�ĐŽŵŵŝƚ-
ƚĞĞƐ͘�/ƚ�ǁŝůů�ďĞ�ƉƌĞƐĞŶƚĞĚ�Ăƚ�ƚŚĞ�ŵĞĞƟŶŐ͘

Reports

Cass-Program the following programs are scheduled
�ĞĐĞŵďĞƌͲ�,ŽůŝĚĂǇ�ƚƌĞĂƚƐ�ͲƐƟůů�ďĞŝŶŐ�ǁŽƌŬĞĚ�ŽŶ
:ĂŶƵĂƌǇͲ�ĂǀŝĚ�^ŝƌŽƩĂ
February-Brita Nelson
DĂƌĐŚͲ�DĞŵďĞƌ�ƐƉŽƚůŝŐŚƚ͕�ǁŽƌŬƐŚŽƉ�ďĞŝŶŐ�ǁŽƌŬĞĚ�ŽŶ 

:ŽĂŶ��ĞůĞĐƟŽŶ�ƌĞƐƵůƚƐ�ǁŝůů�ďĞ�ƉƌĞƐĞŶƚĞĚ�Ăƚ�ƚŚĞ�ŵĞĞƟŶŐ
dŚĞƌĞ�ĂƌĞ�ƐŽŵĞ�ŽƉĞŶŝŶŐƐ�ŽĨ��ŽŵŵŝƩĞĞƐ�ƚŽ�ďĞ�ĮůůĞĚ

�ĂŵŝůůĞ�ƐƉŽŬĞ�ĂďŽƵƚ�ƵƐ�ƐƚĂƌƟŶŐ�ϮϬϮϰ�ƌĂŋĞ�ƋƵŝůƚ�ŝŶ�ϮϬϮϭ͘�dŚĞ�ƟŵŝŶŐ�ǁŝůů�ďĞ�ďĞƩĞƌ�ƚŚĂŶ�ǁĂŝƟŶŐ�ƵŶƟů�ϮϬϮϯ͘

Camille gave membership report.

�ůͲ�ƚŚĞƌĞ�ŝƐ�Ă�ŶĞǁƐůĞƩĞƌ�ƚŚŝƐ�ŵŽŶƚ
h.
DŽƟŽŶ�ƚŽ�ĂĚũŽƵƌŶ�ŵĂĚĞ�ďǇ��ŶĚƌĞĂ͕�ƐĞĐŽŶĚĞĚ�ďǇ��ů͘�DĞĞƟŶŐ�ĂĚũŽƵƌŶĞĚ�Ăƚ�ϲ͗Ϭϲ

 Minutes respectfully submitted by Penny Armagost



December Board Meeting
Minutes

Courthouse Quilters Board Meeting 
December 20, 2020 
 
Attendance:  
Albert Accettola, Penny Armagost, Patty Gertz, Brielle Cordingley, Cathie Giambalvo, Cass Garner, Joanne 
Gardner, Stephanie Greenberg, Kerry Cogen, Ellen Heath, Judith McCormick, Andrea Cavallaro, Camille 
Quinton, Claire Coakley, Joan Lasota 
 
Meeting called to order 5:05 
Approval of November 2020 Board Minutes 
 
Executive Board: 
President �-Ellen Heath-discussed installation of officers at membership meeting 
First Vice President/Program-�Cass Garner- continuing to move information where it needs to go. 
Second Vice President/Program-� Joanne Gardner nothing to add 
Treasurer- �Andrea Cavallaro-sent out proposed budget, will be presented to general membership 
Motion for budget approval by Stephanie, seconded by Cass Garner, Vote:  13 yes and  2 abstentions (Cathie 
Giambalvo & Patty Gertz) 
Recording Secretary- �Penny Armagost-nothing 
Corresponding Secretary- �Claire Coakley-has material for Kerry Cogen 
 
Old Business� Update on transition of program records-all officers and committee chairs. Updated description of 
jobs. Cathie has some done.  
Approval of raise of storage unit rent.  
 
New Business � Committee chairs would like new people to take over some committees to have the experience.  
Discussion about the raffle quilt 
update on membership numbers 
Discussion on general membership meeting 
By-laws and standing rules, need to be revised. Should have been done in 2020, will be done in 2021 by 
By-Laws and Standing Rules Review Committee: Patty Gertz, Ellen Heath and Cass Garner. 
 
Minutes respectfully submitted by Penny Armagost 

 
 
 



!e following article was recently published in the Hunterdon County Democrat 
(December 24, 2020 edition) and 
Bucks County Herald (January 7, 2021 edition).

“Courthouse Quilters support communities during pandemic”

 Members of the Courthouse Quilters, a Hunterdon County-based quilt group, have 
put their skills to enhanced charitable works during the pandemic.

 Understanding that PPE was o$en in very short supply, quilters from this organi-
zation reached into their fabric bins to sew and donate 4,800 cloth face masks and 189 
surgical caps to local organizations in need of protective covering, according to a news 
release from the group.

 One member who donated 1,400 masks also gave $1,035. to local food pantries 
from donations she received from mask recipients.  Another member donated 30 fabric 
bolts to assist with material needs.  Some of the charities and individuals bene%ting from 
the donated masks and caps include: hospitals, nursing/rest homes, doctors, dental sta!, 
clergy, food pantries, %re%ghters, paramedics, churches, restaurants, the Bronx Zoo in 
New York, U.S. naval hospitals, Meals-On-Wheels, public libraries, veterans, postal work-
ers, grocery clerks, substance abuse centers, New Jersey Firemen’s Home and neighbors.

 #e quilt guild also reached beyond it’s local communities and recognized a desper-
ate need for face masks on the Lakota and Navajo Native American reservations.

 Courthouse Quilters is a non-pro%t 503(c)(3) organization founded in Hunterdon 
County in 1988.  #e group’s mission is to preserve and promote the tradition and history 
of quilting; to encourage quilt making and collection; and to sponsor and support educa-
tional and charitable activities.

 #e group typically meets in Flemington, NJ; however, during the pandemic mem-
bers have continued their monthly meetings virtually.  #ose interested in learning more 
about Courthouse Quilters and its activities and programs are invited to visit:  www.
courthousequilters.org



Advertisements

Bernina Sewing Machine for Sale

ANNOUNCEMENTS

ALL CHQ MASKETEERS!!!     
3OHDVH�VDYH�D�VDPSOH�RI�HDFK�W\SH�RI�PDVN�\RX�DUH�PDNLQJ�IRU�D�VSHFLDO�GLVSOD\�DW�RXU�QH[W�4XLOWV�LQ�
the Mill show. 



The re-envisioned library:

Our guild library currently consists of approximately 100 books, (culled from 450) and 
36 rulers.  Since there is no closet space in our new location, the process of borrowing 
LV�D�OLWWOH�GLႇHUHQW�

To facilitate the use of the library during quarantine, we are implementing new proce-
dures.
First, access the online catalog at ŚƩƉƐ͗ͬͬǁǁǁ͘ůŝďƌĂƌǇƚŚŝŶŐ͘ĐŽŵͬĐĂƚĂůŽŐͬĐŽƵƌƚŚŽƵƐĞƋƵŝů-
ters

1) Search for your book, including the keyword 2020 and any other keywords you 
like. 2020 insures that the book is in the current library.

2) ,I�\RX�¿QG�D�ERRN�\RX¶G�OLNH��HPDLO�3DWW\�*HUW]�DW�ƉĂƩǇ͘ŐĞƌƚǌΛŐŵĂŝů͘ĐŽŵ .  She will 
make sure the book isn’t signed out to someone else, then she will respond with 
directions of where the storage unit is and how to access it. 

ϯͿ� You are then free to get the book yourself, or Patty will meet you at the storage 
unit if you’d rather.  If you get the book yourself, please email Patty and she will 
sign it out to you.

ϰͿ� You may keep the book as long as you need it. 
7KHUH�DUH�QR�OLEUDU\�¿QHV�

CHQ Library

Courthouse Quilters
203 Main Street,  Suite 182

Flemington, NJ 08822



Check our website for the latest workshops and supply 
lists, meeting news, cancellations, forms, inclement 
weather announcements, and just general information 
about the guild.

www. courthousequilters.org

For a complete listing of the holdings in the guild 
library, go to:

www.librarything.com/catalog/CourthouseQuilters

And don’t forget to “friend” the guild on Facebook. 
Search for “Courthouse Quilters” and “like” us. We’ll 
like you back!

#e deadline for the newsletter is the Sunday follow-
ing a meeting, at the stroke of midnight!

Exceptions are May and Show-year Octobers with a 
deadline of the Wednesday a$er a meeting.

For the even numbered months newsletter send all 
of your articles news, photos and other newsworthy 
items to Al  
For  the odd numbered months send your information 
to Ellen.

Courthouse Quilters Guild Board
President - Cathie Giambalvo

First Vice President – Joanne Gardner
& Programs

Second Vice President—Judith McComick
& Programs

Recording Secretary - Laura Kohl
 
Corresponding Secretary - Kerry Cogan 

Treasurer - Patty Gertz

Charity - Stephanie Greenberg

Circulation - Ellen Heath 

Historian - Andrea Cavallaro

Hospitality - 

Librarian - Cass Garner
 
Licensing - Joanne Gardner
 
Membership - Camille Quinton
     
Newsletter –Al Accettola 

Photographer - Al Accettola
 
Publicity - Joan Lasota

Quilt Show – Camille Quinton

Ra"e Quilt  Design and Creation    
Ra"e Quilt Sales 2022 - Penny Armagost

Standing Rules & Bylaws - Ellen Heath, Patty Gertz, Cass 
Garner
 
Web Presence - Marla Knappe


